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cruised the hills of the city. Somewhere along these darkly glistening streets, in these houses and high-rises clinging to steep slopes awaiting seismic sundering, the boy
was sheltered: half Negro, half white, full doom to Junior Cain..Besides, Junior was reluctant to kill Vanadium, for real this time, and risk discovering- that the detective's
filthy-scabby-monkey spirit would in fact prove to be a relentless haunting presence that gave him no peace..With a paper towel, Junior wiped the revolver. He dropped it on
the floor beside the riddled nurse..He had nothing against men or women of color. Live and let live. One earth, one people. All of that..Even Angel, mere wisp of a cherubim,
couldn't squeeze through a seven-inch opening.."Did he say I'd met him?" Jacob asked, squinting past Edom toward the bright sunlight at the open door..By the time he put
his suitcase and three boxes of books--the collected works of Zedd and selections from the Book-of-the-Month Club-in the Suburban, Junior had rushed twice more to the
bathroom. His legs were shaky, and he felt hollow, frail, as if he'd lost more than was apparent, as if the essential substance of himself was gone.."What do you think of the
exhibition," Junior asked, taking one step toward the musician, crowding him..This Monday morning in Oregon was bleak, with the swollen, dark bellies of rain clouds
swagging low over the cemetery, a dreary send-off for Naomi, even though rain was not yet falling..In July 1967, at two and a half, he finally contracted his first cold, an
off-season virus with a mean bite. His throat was sore, but he didn't fuss or even complain. He swallowed his medicine without resistance, and though he rested
occasionally, he played with toys and paged through picture books with as much pleasure as ever..The next thing he knew, he was at the kitchen sink, turning off the water,
which he couldn't remember having turned on. He appeared to have washed the bloody candlestick-it was clean-but he had no recollection of this bit of housekeeping..He
snatched up the wine list before she could look at it. "If you're paying, then I'm ordering whatever costs the most, regardless of what it tastes like.".He had met her in a
university adult-extension course tided "Increasing Self-Esteem Through Controlled Screaming." Participants were taught to identify harmful repressed emotions and
dissipate them through the authentic vocal imitations of a variety of animals..Without sigh or complaint, he would walk back to her with the purse. The errand was no trouble.
In fact, returning the purse would give him a chance to get another good-night kiss..No one could put him in prison because of his dreams. "I can't remember. Those are the
worst, when you're not able to remember them-don't you think? They're always so silly when you can recall the details. When you draw a blank ... they seem more
threatening.".Tom said, "Now I'm going to add a human touch and a spiritual spin to all this. When each of us comes to a point where he has to make a significant moral
decision affecting the development of his character and the lives of others, and each time he makes the less wise choice, that's where I myself believe a new world splits off.
When I make an immoral or just a foolish choice, another world is created in which I did the right thing, and in that world, I am redeemed for a while, given a chance to
become a better version of the Tom Vanadium who lives on in the other world of the wrong choice. There are so many worlds with imperfect Tom Vanadiums, but always
someplace ... someplace I'm moving steadily toward a state of grace.".The doors were unlocked on a pickup parked next to the Pontiac. Junior lifted the granny onto the
front seat of the truck. She was so light, so unpleasantly angular, and she rustled so much that she might have been a new species of giant mutant insect that mimicked
human appearance. He was glad, after all, that he hadn't killed her: Granny's prickly--bur spirit might have proved to be as difficult to eradicate as a cockroach infestation.
With a shudder, he tossed her purse on top of her, and slammed the truck door..Eventually, he settled on a mental image of a bowling pin as his "seed." This was a smooth,
elegantly shaped object that invited languorous contemplation, but it did not tease his libido..He closed his eyes to know the kitchen as Barty knew it. The fine aromas, the
musical clink of spoons, the tinny rattle of pans, the liquid swish of a stirring whisk, the heat from the ovens, the women's voices: Gradually, denying himself sight, he was
aware of his other senses sharpening..This time he didn't flip the quarter straight into the air. He tipped his hand, and with his thumb, he shot the coin toward
Agnes..Bressler but no Vanadium. A girl named Angel. Something was wrong here. Something was rotten..In fact, though he strained hard to recall their conversations, he
could dredge up nothing that Seraphim had said during therapy, as if he'd been stone-deaf in those days. The only things he retained were sensual impressions: the beauty
of her face, the texture of her skin, the firmness of her flesh under his ministering hands..Alarm contacts gleamed in the header, but the system wasn't currently
activated.."When we pull away, people are waving across the street at the UPS truck, and the driver, he sees them, and he stands there, kind of confused, and then he
waves back.".When she didn't at once accept his generosity, he said, "All my life, I've lived just to get through the day. First survival. Then achievement, acquisition.
Houses, investments, antiques ... There's nothing wrong with any of that. But it didn't fill the emptiness. Maybe one day I'll return to medicine. But that's a hectic existence,
and right now I want peace, calm, time to reflect. Whatever I do from here on . . . I want my life to have a degree of purpose it's never had before. Can you understand
that?".Yet he brooded even at breakfast, in spite of the consolation of clotted cream and berries, raisin scones and cinnamon butter. In better worlds, wiser Tom Vanadiums
chose different tactics that resulted in less misery than this, in a far swifter conveyance of Enoch Cain to the halls of justice. But he was none of those Tom Vanadiums. He
was only this Tom, flawed "land struggling, and he couldn't take comfort in the fact that elsewhere he had proved to be a better man..The 9-mm pistol and the ammunition
were on the foyer table. With trembling hands, Junior tore open the boxes and loaded the gun..terrified, the thorns pricking so close to his eyes, green points combing his
lashes. He's too weak to resist, disabled."You can't take much of anything by mouth for a few hours yet," said the nurse. "Nausea is too great a risk. Retching might start
you hemorrhaging again.".In the crisis, the rack holding her oxygen bottle had been rolled to the bed. The breathing mask lay on the pillow beside her..To Dr. Parkhurst,
Vanadium said, "In my work, I see lots of people who've just lost loved ones. None of them has ever puked like Vesuvius.".Indeed, even the distinct fragrance of pulp paper,
yellow with age, was alone sufficient to start him fantasizing..Her awful sense of weightlessness became something much better: buoyancy, an exhilarating lightness of
spirit. Fear remained with her-fear for Barty, fear of the future and of the strange complexity of Creation that she'd just glimpsed-but wonder and wild hope now tempered
it..Uncommonly healthy, he didn't suffer croup, flu, sinusitis, or most of the ailments to which other children were vulnerable..Thanks to his intelligence and his personality,
Barty's presence was so great for his age that Agnes tended to think of him as being physically larger and stronger than he actually was. As the scent of grass grew more
complex and even more appealing, she saw her son more clearly than she'd seen him in a while: quite small, fatherless yet brave, burdened with a gift that was a blessing
but that also made a normal boyhood impossible, forced to grow up at a up faster pace than any child should be required to endure. Barty was achingly delicate, so
vulnerable that when Agnes looked at him, she felt a little of the awful sense of helplessness that burdened Edom and Jacob.
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